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VIA ELECTRONIC CORRESPONDENCE 
        
January 24, 2022,     CCN:  64200 
       File No: 8.DC.21.52 
 
Chief, Environmental Enforcement Section 
Environment and Natural Resources Division 
U.S. Department of Justice 
P.O. Box 7611 
Tom Mariani 
Washington, D.C. 20044-7611 
RE: DOJ No. 90-5-1-1-4022/1 
Tom.Mariani@usdoj.gov 

Chief, Clean Water Enforcement Branch 
Water Protection Division 
Attn: Brad Ammons 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 4 
61 Forsyth Street, S.W. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303 
Ammons.Brad@epa.gov 
 

 
Rachael Amy Kamons 
Environmental Enforcement Section  
U.S. Department of Justice 
P.O. Box 7611 
Ben Franklin Station 
Washington, D.C.  20044-7611 
Rachael.Kamons@usdoj.gov 

 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
Southeast District – West Palm Beach 
3301 Gun Club Road, MSC 7210-1 
West Palm Beach, FL 33406 
Attn: Compliance/Enforcement Section 
Jason.Andreotta@dep.state.fl.us 

 

RE: Consent Decree (Case: No. 1:12-cv-24400-FAM),  
 Reference DOJ Case No. 90-5-1-1-4022/1, 
 Section XI, Paragraph 52 – Potential Delay,  

Section XVII, Paragraph 77 – Notices, Failure to Meet Compliance for Consent 
Decree Appendix D-2, Capital Improvement Projects 5.9 New Pump Station No. 0301  

 
Dear Sir/Madam: 

In accordance with the provisions of Section XI, Paragraph 52 of the above referenced Consent 
Decree (CD), on January 13, 2022, Miami-Dade County (County) electronically notified the United 
States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and Florida Department of Environmental 
Protection (FDEP) of a Potential Delay of Consent Decree (CD) Capital Improvement Project 
(CIP) 5.9 New Pump Station No. 0301 located at 350 Sunny Isles Boulevard, Sunny Isles Beach, 
Florida. This project experienced delays during the construction phase due to the COVID 19 
pandemic. The purpose of this letter is to notify EPA and FDEP that the County has missed the 
CD Compliance Date of January 24, 2022.  

In accordance with Section XI, Paragraph 52, the County is preparing a report describing and 
explaining the reasons for the delay; the anticipated duration of the delay; all actions taken or to 
be taken to prevent or minimize the delay; a schedule for implementation of any measures to be 
taken to prevent or mitigate the delay or the effect of the delay; County’s rationale for attributing 
such delay to a force majeure event if it intends to assert such a claim; a statement as to whether, 
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 Samantha.Cote@FloridaDEP.gov  
 

  Madame Mayor Daniella Levine-Cava 
  Miami-Dade County 
  111 NW First Street 29th Floor 
  Miami, Florida 33128 

 
  Jimmy Morales, Office of the Mayor 

Miami-Dade County Chief Operations Officer 
  111 NW 1st Street 29th Floor 
  Miami, FL 33128 
  Jimmy.Morales2@miamidade.gov 
 
  Angela Benjamin 
  Miami-Dade Assistant County Attorney 
  Miami-Dade County Attorney’s Office 
  111 NW First Street Suite 2810 
  Miami, Florida 33128 
    
  Roy Coley, Director 
  Miami-Dade Water and Sewer Department 

   3071 SW 38th Avenue 
  Miami, Florida 33146 
  Roy.Coley@miamidade.gov  
 
   

Richard Elliott, P.E., PMP 
 Environmental Engineer 

Water Protection Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency - Region 4  
61 Forsyth Street. S.W. 
Atlanta, GA 30303 
Elliott.Richard@epa.gov 
 

   Paul Schwartz 
  Associate Regional Counsel 
  U.S. EPA, Region 4 
  61 Forsyth Street, SW 
  Atlanta, Georgia 30303 
  Schwartz.Paul@epa.gov 

 
 

  




